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Conker Lodge, School Lane, Broughton, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8AN
Tel: 07931 914238
Email: manager@broughtonpreschool.com

Newsletter – Summer Term 2nd half 2017
Dear Parents,
Thank you so much to everyone who came along to and decorated bikes etc. for the Sponsored Pedal, Scoot & Push. The children did a great job, they listened well to the instructions and behaved beautifully. A special well done to Zack who, despite being poorly and unable to attend on the day, raised the most sponsor money! This event raised an amazing £587.05. Please pass our thanks on to all who contributed. 

Thanks also go to Budgens in Middle Wallop for their generous donation of £137.00 from carrier bag sales.

If you have not already done so, please return your forms for choosing days/times for the autumn term by Wednesday 7th June. Remember that up to 30 hours free will be available for eligible families. Check the government website for details:  https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/ 

At our A.G.M in May this year’s committee were voted in with Genevieve and Ally swapping roles as chair & vice chair and Louise W staying on as a fundraiser. The other roles (fundraisers and treasurer) have new representatives.  We are extremely grateful to these parents for volunteering their valuable time and services to help ensure that our pre-school continues to develop and move forward.

Chairperson: Ally Brooking 

Vice Chairperson: Genevieve Leicester-Thackara

Treasurer: Emily Palmer
Fundraiser: Louise Willis
Fundraiser: Rebecca Hedley
Fundraiser: Amanda Ellis
Photographs – Don’t forget to put your orders in, either online or bring your orders and payment into pre-school by Thursday 8th June.
Leavers – Every year we give P.E bags to our children who are going up to ‘Big School’ and they decorate them for a personal touch. So please bear this in mind as you will not need to buy a P.E bag for them when buying school uniform etc. 

For those going up to Broughton Primary you will have received a letter asking you to choose taster days. As everyone who is moving up to Broughton Primary attends pre-school on a Monday afternoon they will all be going up for taster sessions on each of those Monday’s unless they are off due to holiday/sickness. Paula will accompany the children to help them settle in, so you can collect from pre-school at your usual time.

Your child’s Tapestry online Learning Journal will be available for you to download as a PDF after they leave pre-school. Paula will email the parents of leavers with instructions on how to do this at the time.

Sun Protection & Clothing

On warm days please ensure that your child has a clearly labelled sun hat and that you apply sunscreen before coming in. For those staying a whole day please send in sunscreen clearly labelled with your child’s name and we will help them to re-apply it after lunch. Be sure to let us know if your child is allergic to or should avoid certain sunscreens. 

Please make sure that you send your child in with a jumper or cardigan as our outside area is very shaded and chilly first thing in the morning, even on warm sunny days.
As we have lots of water play during the summer term we ask that you send in a spare set of clothes or a U.V. sun suit to leave at pre-school. 

Dinner Money – For the end of the summer term only we will be asking you to choose your child’s school dinners in advance. All dinners from Monday 3rd July onwards will need to be chosen and paid for by Friday 30th June. Tracy will be asking everyone if they would like to book dinners for this time and will bill you in advance. It will not be possible to have a school dinner from 3rd July onwards if it’s not booked and paid for by 30th June.
Ad hoc hours – Any ad hoc hours for this half term will also need to be paid in cash before the time is taken. Thank you for your cooperation with this, it helps ensure all monies are paid up before the end of the school year. 
Toys from Home – While we do not mind children bringing in a toy from home, please can this be limited to one item. We have a had a few instances recently when children have become upset when they cannot find all the bits and pieces they have brought in. Any toys that do come in must be safe and suitable, bearing in mind that we have 2 year olds in the setting. Please do not send in expensive or irreplaceable items. Pre-school does not take any responsibility for items sent in from home.
Sports Day – This will take place on Monday 26th June at 2pm (a Broughton Primary school inset day). Please feel free to invite grandparents etc. to cheer the children on. 
All pre-school children are invited even if they do not usually attend on a Monday afternoon, but you will need to stay too. If your child does not usually attend on a Monday please drop them into pre-school at 1.45pm before going over to the Acre (school field) to find a seat. If your child usually finishes at 1pm they will stay with us until we start at 2pm. All children staying for lunch will need to bring a packed lunch on this day.
If your child has one, please could they wear their pre-school t-shirt and shorts (any red t-shirt will do if not). Suitable running shoes are essential, so no Crocs, flipflops or sandals please. A sun hat and sunscreen will be needed if the weather is good. We will be practising almost every day after the half term week so suitable shoes from then up to sports day please.

Sports Day will be finished by 3.30pm and will be immediately followed by a Family BBQ with Beer & Pimms (for the grown-ups obviously!!). Final details & ticket info to follow from Genevieve.
This event is always hugely popular with the children so please try to come. The children have a wonderful time, receiving stickers for each race plus a medal & certificate at the end. 

Message from the fundraising team:

Loose change?! - The children will be bringing home decorated Jam Jars this half term for you to fill with any loose change you may have lying around the house, so please get digging down the back of the sofa and give whatever you can!  Please then send back into pre-school by the date on the Jam Jar. Thank you for your support, Broughton pre-school fundraising team.

The Giving Machine - You can now help raise donations for Broughton Pre School Hants without you even leaving your sofa. And it doesn’t cost you a penny! We have signed to www.thegivingmachine.co.uk.

TheGivingMachine is a fundraising organisation designed to help charitable causes raise money online.  By signing up and shopping online via The Giving Machine you will generate a free cash donation for us. 

With over 2,000 of your favourite retailers, including  Amazon, Ebay, M&S, NEXT, Tesco, Sainsbury, John Lewis and Ocado, you are bound to find what you need and generate a donation at the same time. There are also a huge number of holiday and travel companies you can use too, so if you are looking for a holiday please take a look, as these generate ,much larger donations and at no extra cost to you!

In order to start raising free donations please go to www.thegivingmachine.co.uk and follow these steps:

· Click join as a giver. It will ask you to search for a cause. Type in Broughton Pre School Hants in the search and then select from the list of results.

· Click join and support and then enter your details. Remember if you are a UK tax payer to select Gift Aid!

You are now signed up. Make sure you never miss a donation and download the Shop&Give application:
https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/shop-and-give/
It takes just a few minutes to install on your web browser and means that every time you click onto a retailer that supports this scheme you will get a prompt asking you to donate. This is a really good idea and one which some of us have used already!

We really hope as many of you and your family and friends will get involved as possible, it’s such an easy way to raise funds for the setting and at no cost to you as parents.  As a committee we are working hard to try and think of new way to raise funds and we hope this new tool will work for the benefit for everyone. Fundraising remains vital in ensuring Pre School remains a high quality setting for our children and able to provide the staff and well stocked resources that benefit our children. 

We hope you will all help us spread the word far and wide and help support the setting further. 

If anyone has any queries or questions, please don't hesitate to contact Ally Brooking.
Dates for your diary:
	Summer Term 2017

Mon 24th Apr – Fr 26th May

Half Term

Mon 5th Jun – Tues 18th July

             Summer Break


	Autumn Term 2017

Mon 4th Sept – Fri 20th Oct

Half Term

Mon 30th Oct – Thu 21st Dec

Christmas Break
	Spring Term 2018

Thur 4th Jan – Fri 9th Feb

Half Term

Mon 19th Feb – Thur 29th Mar

Easter Break
	Summer Term 2018

Mon 16th Apr – Fri 25th May

Half term

Mon 4th June – Mon 16th Jul

Summer Break


Other dates:
Monday 19th June – Reptile Encounter p.m. 

Monday 26th June – Pre-school Sports Day 2p.m. followed by a Family BBQ 
Friday 7th July – Bushcraft day for leavers (letter going out this week)
Tuesday 18th July – End of Year trip to Paulton’s Park (letter going out this week)
Thank you for your continuing support - Paula, Tracy, Sam and Katie
PRE-SCHOOL’S LAST DAY IS TUESDAY 18TH JULY (PAULTON’S TRIP).

WE RETURN ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER
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